Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 06, 2015
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 7:09pm at Dan Batson’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Anthony Phelps, Interim Treasurer

Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 11/20/2014 were read.  Dan Batson motioned to accept the minutes as read, second by Brionne Ouei and all were in favor.

Old Business
The board discussed the dead trees planted from last year.  We have requested Trish Ouei see about getting the 50% back from them and then purchasing what was originally suggested for erosion control.

Brionne stated after speaking with Westwood Gardens that it is actually not 50% for any replacement but 50% toward a replacement of the same tree.  Each of those trees were not specified selections from the Board and are disease prone so the board has made the decision that those trees will be removed.  All credited funds will be utilized for replacement shrubbery which has died, etc.
New Business
Currently balance is $17,880.15 (this is from last meeting and is tabled until next weeks meeting).
Anthony asked the board if they were against shopping around for insurance rather than remaining with the current insurance company, Rogers Insurance.  Anthony motioned motioned to shop this out, second by Brionne Ouei and all were in favor.

Anthony shopped out our insurance and no one was able to compete due to our riders.  We are continuing with our current insurer, Rogers Insurance.  The only thing we did have Rogers Insurance add was a rider that covered Board Members from personal liability.
Anthony presented the board with more checks from Jason Hogan (used to be Lot 44), totaling $20.94.  Remaining balance of money owed from the lien collection of property dues is $141.54.

Board discussed the need to still fill the two director positions we have open on the board (Member at Large).  Jean Monefeldt, lot 28, and Warren King, lot 19 were discussed as potentials.  Both had been approached by Dan and stated they were willing to serve.  Anthony motioned we accept them to the board, second by Brionne and all were in favor.  Each will be notified and asked to join our next meeting, 04/13/2015.
Dan mentioned the dead shrubs due to pests and thought we had paid for pest control.  It was determined that Travis Lawncare had dropped the ball on this in 2013 and that is what allowed the bagworms to eat up those shrubs.

Our nwaBSPOA facebook page was discussed and the board has asked that the owner rights be relinquished and given to the board for administrative rights.  Currently, Dan believed Mike Kyle started the page for us so he will get with Mike and determine next steps.

Brionne brought up the portion of sidewalk in need of repair as it is sticking up.  Dan motioned we start getting bids for repair, second by Anthony and all were in favor.
Brionne mentioned it might be a good idea for the board to put a vote to our neighborhood and see if we can “adopt a trail” for a portion of the brand new trail system Rogers has beginning across Pleasant Ridge Road at the foot of our hillside entrance.

Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn at 8:09pm, second by Brionne Ouei, all were in favor.
